From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)

To: Cabrera, Stephanie (BOS)

Subject: FW: In support of Government Audit and Oversight Committee Agenda item 221090: Continuation of Services

After the Closure of the Tenderloin Center

Date: Friday, November 4, 2022 10:08:40 AM

Alisa Somera

Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a "virtual" meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I can answer your questions in real time.

Due to the current COVID-19 health emergency and the Shelter in Place Order, the Office of the Clerk of the Board is working remotely while providing complete access to the legislative process and our services.

Click **HERE** to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The <u>Legislative Research Center</u> provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters since August 1998.

 $\sim \sim \sim \sim \sim \sim$

Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information provided will not be redacted. Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

From: Lea McGeever < lea.mcgeever@gmail.com> Sent: Thursday, November 3, 2022 10:06 AM

To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>

Cc: Preston, Dean (BOS) <dean.preston@sfgov.org>; Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Chan, Connie (BOS) <connie.chan@sfgov.org>; Mandelman, Rafael (BOS) <rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org>

Subject: In support of Government Audit and Oversight Committee Agenda item 221090: Continuation of Services After the Closure of the Tenderloin Center

Hello,

I am writing to voice my support of the continuation of services that the Tenderloin center provides. I live down the street from the Tenderloin Center and so on a daily basis see the need for these services. If they're stopped, these poor people are just going to die on the streets. Some have already died in my doorway. It's a horrible thing that didn't and doesn't need to happen. We should be helping these people who need it the most, not punishing them. Please continue these love saving services.

Warmly, Lea McGeever, D6 resident